SVBC Monthly Social Meeting Minutes

January 12, 2009
· Membership Report: Membership is now calendar year from January to January. Renew your membership NOW. Print and send a membership form to SVBC or renew on-line. Go to the club's web page and follow the membership links.
· Treasurer Report: >$32,000
· On going Weekly SVBC  Events: Check the Forum for weekly updates.

Monday: 
Social Hillandale Mountain Bike Ride. Meet in the Food Lion

parking lot at 4 p.m. Contact Basil.

Tuesday: 
Tuesday Fix Gear Road Night Rides- Thomas and Kyle

Wednesday: 
MTB Night Rides-Kyle & Matt Smith

Sunday
1. Bridgewater Road Ride still happening, 1 p.m.. for Jan. 
    Host Rich Harris



2. Calmer Ride. Contact Carl Droms
· SVBC Board of Directors Elections: The new SVBC board will take office at the Feb. Pot-Luck. Congratulations to Erin Bishop, Mike Carpenter, Basil Hangemanole, Marcia Lamphier, Jim Lofton, Marty Neary, and Jason Sajko. There will be many positions available to help the new board administer activities of the club. Volunteer by letting any of the new board know your interests.
· Hillandale Trail Work Saturdays: Each Saturday this winter 9:00am-11:30am. Check the forum each week for details. Meeting at the trail kiosk in the Park. Major additions to the Green, Blue and Red system have already been added. The pump track will expand to multiple skill levels. There is much more to be done. Please come help make this trail grid one of the best in the area. Please encourage folks to wear helmets and to use common sense when the trails are wet. A big thanks to Rich Edwards for overseeing this work and for all his time planning the trail system.

· Trail Work Recap: 1634 volunteer hours for 2008. Hillandale 308, GW 950, Massanutten 576. Great job folks. Let's get more in 2009.

· Harrisonburg Bicycle/Pedestrian Plan and the Comprehensive Plan: Look for updates in 2009. There will be public meetings for the Comprehensive Plan and bicyclist representation is vital. Watch the forum for news and information.
· Movie Night and Super Bowl Sunday Ride: Jan 31 and February 1st Dating back to 1986 this annual event has become one of the favorite rides of the year. Expect any and everything. 10 a.m. riding from the Briery Branch Community Center or from town TBA. Sat. night movie "Road to Roubaix" in the basement of the Blue Nile (bring chairs).

· GW Forest Service Plan and National Park Rule Change: Comment must be submitted by February 17th. Follow the links to make a comment on the National Forest Service Plan and to allow bicycles on dirt roads in the National Park Service. Your comments are needed NOW! 
· Massanutten Western Slope: 2009 passes available for 8 hours of trail work or $50 donation. Trail work is preferred and should begin in March. The western slope reopens February 16th. Stay out except for Sundays until then. This is one of our best mountain biking resources so please respect the rules for its use.
· Mayor's Agreement on Climate Change: Pete Psumek is circulating a support letter for Harrisonburg residents to sign stating their desire to have the City sign the U.S. Mayor's Climate Protection Agreement. Contact Pete at bsumekpk@jmu.edu
Mayor Degner spoke to the group and thanked the club for their work in making Harrisonburg a more bicycle friendly city. He pledged continued support from city council. Nice to have this pledge, thanks to our new mayor for attending.
· SVBC Annual Pot Lock and Monthly Social Meeting: February 9th, 6:30 basement of Clementine. Bring a dish and someone new.
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